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February 19, 2019



The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Due to the unusual winter weather that has produced heavy snow and persistent icy conditions, which have caused significant impacts to King County roads, facilities and equipment, on February 7, 2019, I issued a Proclamation of Emergency. The Proclamation of Emergency waived the competitive procurement requirements of state and county law to allow King County departments to enter into contracts and incur obligations necessary to respond properly to the extreme weather conditions and repair damaged King County equipment and facilities.  

Under K.C.C. 12.52.030.C. and K.C.C. 2.93.080.B., the waiver of competitive procurement requirements of state and county law stays in effect until terminated by order of the Executive, or action of the Council by ordinance, or until it expires, which is ten days after there have been contracts entered into, which combined, encumber funds in excess of two hundred fifty thousand dollars or in excess of appropriation, unless the Council extends the waiver by motion beyond the ten day period.

An extension of the waiver is necessary because the magnitude of the expenses to be incurred will likely exceed the two hundred fifty thousand dollar limit. The enclosed motion would extend the waiver through March 11, 2019. I anticipate this timeline will allow for the completion of emergency work.

This proposed legislation is responsive to emergent needs and supportive of the strategic plan guiding principle of quality local government.


Thank you for your attention. If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Lindwall, Interim Director, Office of Emergency Management at 206-296-3830.  


Sincerely, 



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures


cc:        King County Councilmembers
                        ATTN: Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
                                    Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
            Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, Director, Department of Executive Services
	Jennifer Lindwall, Interim Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES
	Rob Gannon, Director, Metro Transit 
	Jeremy Ferguson, Director, Road Services Division, DLS
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources

